

Pacific Coast Field Lacrosse League
June 17, 2025 (rescheduled for July 3 2025)
Monthly League Meeting - Women's and Youth

Call To Order 7:01pm

Roll Call

Club	Present?	PFCLL Present
Adanacs	Yes	Victoria Howard
Burnaby	Yes	Mick Martinez
Chilliwack	Yes	Lynda Callard
Delta	Yes	Karen Goulet
Langley	Yes	Susan dos Santos
Mission	Yes	
New West	Yes	
North Shore	No	
Port Coquitlam	Yes	
Richmond	Yes	
Ridge Meadows	Yes	
Surrey	Yes	
Valley	Yes	
Vancouver	Yes	

Land Acknowledgement

The Pacific Coast Field Lacrosse League acknowledges that the sacred lands on which we play are the traditional territories of the Coast Salish peoples. We are grateful to participate in the Creator's game and we thank these nations; Squamish, Tsleil-Waututh, Semiahmoo, Musqueam, Katzie, Kwantlen, Qayqayt, Tsawwassen and Stó:lō

Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes

Motion by Kirsten Kringhaug

Seconded by Pam Mason

No changes, minutes accepted as distributed.

Executive Reports

Chair

Women's Vice chair

Youth Vice chair

Secretary

Treasurer/Registrar

Head Commissioner

Head Youth Official

Head Women's Officials

Youth Officials Allocator

Women's Club Reports

Youth Club Reports

No reports were shared during this meeting. Due to it being the start of the season, there was no information to pass on as of yet. Meeting was moved to discussion of New Business

New Business

1. PCFLL Meeting Attendance
 - a. In the past, clubs were asked to send one representative per discipline (youth/womens) to meetings. That representative was asked to report back to clubs. Going forward, attendance at PCFLL meetings will be open to whomever from the club would like to attend. Given the amount of decisions and work to be done, looking to have all needed people at the table.
2. Team Merges
 - a. Looking to have clubs bring forward the process they would like to have in place this year. That process can then be voted on and put into play for the upcoming year.
 - b. We will no longer be looking at needing to submit release paperwork regarding team merges.
 - c. Will be looking at echoing what LLMC does with clubs bringing forward intended merges to be voted on by other clubs.
 - d. To be discussed further at the July 15th meeting.
3. Tier 1 Releases
 - a. Would like to see an approach that has a combine to showcase the athletes all at once.
 - b. Confirmation that the T1 Release program is for U13 and up. U11 and under is for development over competition.
 - c. Mick to meet off line with stakeholders to discuss having the T1 program extend to female lacrosse as well.
4. Commissioners

- a. Ensuring everyone is aware that Mary Clare has stepped down, we no longer have her as head commissioner.
 - b. If clubs are not happy with the current commissioners, it is on the clubs to not put forward the same names/put forward new people.
 - c. While there will be new commissioners this year (due to retirements etc), we do not want to have a fully new team.
 - d. PCFLL exec to look at putting forward a role description for the Commissioner role outlining expectations/responsibilities.
5. RAMP
- a. Discussions occurring with BLCA/Presidents regarding trying to have just one system in place between box and field. Will be looking into this more in the upcoming months.
6. Self-Scheduling
- a. Process will lie with the FD, it is up to them to sort how it will work.
 - b. Victoria has requested that representatives from PCFLL be included in the discussions of this new process to help get this project under way.
 - c. Confirmation that self-scheduling is only for coed as it was the only one voted in. Discussions are underway regarding if this makes sense for the female side of things as well.
 - d. This topic to be further discussed at July 15th meeting
7. Refing
- a. Presentation by Susan dos Santos providing an overview of last year's game cancellations. Presentation provided to those in attendance alongside these minutes.
 - b. Of last year's game cancellations, only 3.5% were due to lack of refs.
 - c. Concerns raised on how to communicate/organize refs with new self-scheduling
 - d. Ref courses likely the first two weeks of September
8. Season Start Date
- a. Due to other scheduling issues the first weekend of September, we are looking at a season start date of September 13 for females and September 14 for coed.

General Discussion

Sean McInnes looking for confirmation on the ability to run the U9 program on modified field size. He is to connect with Michael Miele to discuss further

Adjournment 7:55pm